
Alumni, 

 

As the saying goes, "All good things come 
to an end." However, in our case, the end 
of one chapter marks the beginning of 
another, equally exciting one. Recently, we 
proudly announced a significant transition 
within the University of Houston-Clear 
Lake Alumni Association. 

Deeply-honored, after three consecutive terms as Chair of the Board, I have officially 
transitioned into the role of Past Chair. I simply do not have enough newsletter to 
express thanks to all those in helping instrumentally shape and strengthen the 
association, serving as a guiding force for our 81,000+ alumni and beyond. I am 
honored to continue serving our esteemed Alumni Board in this role, serving as an 
ambassador and sharing my passion towards our UHCL community. 

At the same time, we are excited to introduce our new Alumni Board members, whose 
talents and dedication will undoubtedly inspire new initiatives and continued growth. 
Additionally, please join me in extending heartfelt congratulations to our two newly 
appointed officers, Juana Rodriguez, ’18 BS and Kanch Weerasinghe, ’98 BS, ’00 MS. 
Their combined expertise and commitment will play a pivotal role in guiding our 
Alumni Association into the future. 

Lastly, it is with great privilege that we announce and warmly welcome Kanch as the 
new Chair of the UHCL Alumni Board. Kanch’s passion for the university, his deep 
alumni experience, and his vision for the future will ensure our continued success in 
fostering a thriving and engaged alumni community. 

Together, with fresh leadership and renewed energy, we look forward to continuing 
our mission of serving and empowering our 
vibrant alumni family. 

Here’s to the next chapter of excellence at UHCL! 
#Onward 

 

 

Kindest regards, 
Wayne Sallee, ’12 BS, ’15 MS 
UHCL Alumni Association – Past Chair 

 


